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The Northern Light is published  
monthly September thru May  

with one summer issue.   
If there is an omission or an error,  

please contact the editor so a  
correction can be made. 

Thank You                                               
Tammy Hickman,  Newsletter Editor 

I am writing to wish you a blessed Advent 
and an eventual Merry Christmas. Our     
society is not big on waiting for the     
Christmas part of the season. Waiting in 
general is not celebrated in our culture, so 
when it comes time to observe Advent we 
may be at a loss. How does one rejoice in 
the already present Jesus, and also the not 
yet returned Jesus? Prayerfully. Our       
Presbyterian Mission Agency offers the   
following insight about Advent: 

ñôAdventô means ócomingô or óarrival.ô   
During the season of Advent, we celebrate Christôs coming into the 
world and watch with expectant hope for his coming again. In its histori-
cal origins, the season of Advent was patterned after the season of Lent, 
a six-week period of penitence and preparation for Easter.  Similarly, the 
four weeks of Advent present an opportunity for communal discernment 
and personal examination, as the church prepares to celebrate the Nativi-
ty of the Lord and looks with hope for Christôs re-
turn.ò (www.presbyterianmission.org/ministries/worship/christianyear/
advent) 

To engage in ñcommunal discernmentò, I ask that we begin (or better yet 
continue) praying for the Session and Deacons of Northminster and the 
congregation as a whole. Please ask God to give us a vision for the    
future of this congregation. Please pray God works through church   
leadership to come up with a plan for how we live out the vision and 
communicate it in our shared ministry. 

Additionally, Advent invites us into a time of ñpersonal examinationò. 
We may pray for God to show us our spiritual blind spots and help us 
grow out of them. Are we more focused on buying Christmas Presents, 
or practicing awareness of The Divine Presence? Do we have a genuine 
desire for spiritual growth? Are we hungrier for Christmas Cookies than 
we are the Spirit of God? God would have us shift our desires toward 
that which is spiritually satisfying-prayer, worship, Bible study, service 
to others, loving one another as God loves us, etc.  

We already have God with us as we wait for Christmas. That is good 
news because that means we wait with hope, peace, joy, and love. I pray 
a blessed Advent to you and those you love, and a Merry Christmas. 

Dwight 
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Sunday, December 9 is the     
deadline to submit order forms for 
Christmas poinsettias.  Please turn 
in your order forms with checks 
made payable to Northminster 
Presbyterian Church. 

Session Highlights 

The Session met in stated meeting November 13, 2018.  Rev. Dwight McCormick opened the meeting with prayer.  
Ruling Elder Lois Shroyer offered a devotional reading.  

Pastorôs Report: Rev. McCormick reported that he was unable to obtain a guest preacher for December 30 and that the 
Worship Committee will plan a carol sing for morning worship.  

Finance Committee report: 

The financial report through October 31, 2018 showed a year-to-date total income of $153,500 and total expenses of 
$161,735, giving a deficit of $8,235. 

 
The review of 2017 financial records was conducted by member John Emerich, and his report was submitted to session.  
The review found that proper procedures were followed, there were no irregularities, and the treasurer and the 
bookkeeper have done ñan excellent job keeping everything well documented, all records in order and easily             
accessibleò.  Motion to receive the financial review as submitted was approved. 
 
Worship and Music Committee: 

¶ Motion from the committee to use $450 from the Wayne Maurer memorial fund (with the familyôs agreement) to 
purchase new music and new lights for the music stands for the bell choir was approved. 
The committee recommended purchasing 85 pew copies and 10 large print copies of the 2013 Glory to God hymnal.  If 
ordered by December 31, 2018, the price would be $1830 and shipping would be free.  After discussion questioning the 
need for new hymnals at this time, it was moved, seconded, and approved to table the decision until the December   
session meeting. 
 
The next stated meeting of Session is December 18, 2018 at 7:00 PM. 
 
Please continue to pray for the Pastor and Session as we serve this congregation and our Lord Jesus Christ. 

FROM THE TREASURER: 
When is a donation counted for 2018? 
It is a 2018 donation if delivered to the church 
on Sunday or Monday, December 30-31. 
It is a 2018 donation if mailed & postmarked 
December 31 or earlier.   
It is a 2019 donation if delivered to the church 
after December 31 regardless of the check 
date. 
Bill Harrison, Treasurer 
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Happy Birthday to: 

Terry Dersch         December   1 

Janet Hooper         December   2 

Debbie Dodds         December   3 

Nancy Baker         December 14 

Tammy Hickman      December 19 

Terry Rigio         December 27 

Betty Rower         December 27 

Larry Hines         December 31 

 

       Happy Anniversary to: 

   18th -  Don and Donna Rankin (1949) 

   25th - Dave and Anne Hines (1951) 

Statistical Report on Consecration Sunday Results (11/25/2018) 
 

A total of 64 households have completed Estimate of Giving Cards to date. 
A total of 28 of these households increased their financial commitment above last year. 
These 64 households committed a total of $155,802. 
Based on last years giving records we can expect $24,836 from 11 households that have not  
Completed Estimate of Giving Cards currently.  
Based on the average loose offerings during the past three years we can expect to receive 
$22,900 in the coming year. 
Church income from non-donor sources is estimated to be $8,082. 
This gives us a grand total of $203,958 anticipated income for 2019. 
The current year income is expected to be $182,200.  Next year we can expect our operating 
budget income to increase by $24,118.  This is a 13% increase in total giving above last year. 
Thank you for your faithfulness and generosity! 
 
Compiled by Treasurer Bill Harrison 
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Presbyterian Women 
Faith, Fellowship and Fun with a Circle of Friends. 

All are welcome to participate. 

Moderator  ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. Terry Rigio      
Secretaryééééééééé...éééééééééééééééééééééé.  June Hughes                 
Treasureré...ééééé.ééééééééééééééééééééééééé  Judy Heaton 

ESTHER CIRCLE     
Meets 2nd Monday  
Leader:  Cindy Chesnut  
  
Day: Monday, December 10 

          At Forest Glen 

Time: 6:30 p.m. 

Hostesses:  Emily Spriggs &  
       Nancy Baker 
 
Program: Christmas Party 

  

 

 

RUTH CIRCLE 
Meets 2nd Thursday 
Leader:  Joyce Carpenter 
 
Day: Thursday, December 13 

Time:  11:30 a.m.  

Program:  Luncheon at a 

                   Restaurant 

 

Nˏxʠ P.W. Boˉrʋ Mɫeˢ˔nʐ 
M˛ndˉʦ, Deɨˏʸɧˏʞ 3 

10 ʆ.ʗ. 
˔ʘ ˁɯʍ Lʳˋrˉˠʦ 

 The Presbyterian Women would 
like to thank all the members who 
helped make the Holiday Bazaar 
such a success.   We appreciate all 
of the efforts made by everyone 

for this event! 

Debbie, Shirley, and Gretchen 

Debbie and Gretchen  

The board would like to take this opportunity to 
invite any woman from the church who is        
interested in becoming a part of this group to  
contact a member of the board.  We are always 

excited to have new, fresh ideas. . 

 

 

Thank you for the tremendous 
support and donations for the 
Bake Sale.  

                Nancy Baker                     
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The Christmas Joy offering will be taken up during worship on December 23.  This important collection  
provides help for those who have dedicated their lives to the service of the church.  It also supports leadership 
development and education at Presbyterian-related racial ethnic schools and colleges. 
 
Donôt forget your Boxtops for Education!  Place them in the large envelope provided on the bulletin board in 
the hallway outside the restrooms.  Thank you! 
 
Thank you for supporting our pill bottle collection for Matthew 25 Ministries!  Please continue to collect 
them. 
 
Anyone interested in knitting warm hats, please see Emily Spriggs for a pattern and any questions you might 
have.  This is a worthwhile mission project and so appreciated by those in need. 
 
Sara Arnott 
Mission Committee 
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Christmas Eve Worship Service 
Monday, December 24 ~ 6:00 p.m. 

 
Come worship with us on Christmas Eve at 6:00 p.m. to celebrate the birth 
of our Savior with a Service of Lessons and Carols and Communion.   Join 
your voice with ours as we sing Christmas Carols and tell the story of     
Jesusô birth through the reading of Scripture.  

ACTIVITIES, WORSHIP, & NEWS 

      2018 ANNUAL REPORT 

Please submit information to be included in the annual report to the office by  

December 31. 

The Deacons will be serving brunch to the congregation on Sunday,           
December 16, immediately following the church service.  Joe Stalder, our 
chef, will be preparing egg and cheese casserole, hash brown casserole, and  
egg, cheese and sausage casserole.  The Deacons will provide coffee cake and 
other pastries, fruit, and drinks (coffee, tea, milk).  Please sign the sheet in the 
Family Room by the side door if you plan to attend.   

Following our meeting on December 3,  the Contemplative Prayer Group is 
taking a break for the holidays.   We will begin meeting again on              
Jan. 7, 2019.  We meet from 6 pm to 7:30 pm.  All are welcome. 
 
Beginning in January we will be reading together and discussing the 
book Invitation to Love by Fr. Thomas Keating.  We will be ordering a 
small supply of these books to be available by mid December.  The cost will 
be determined when we place the order.   Please contact Diana Harrison if 
you are interested in ordering one.  (harrisondiana@yahoo.com or            
937-390-2004). 

mailto:harrisondiana@yahoo.com
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             December  2018 
  

 December 1 Advent Potluck 5:30 p.m. 

    Hanging of the Greens 7:30 p.m. 

 December 3 Young Womanôs Mission 9:30 a.m. 

 December 3 PW Board Meeting 10:00 a.m. 

 December 5 Outreach Committee 10:00 a.m. 

 December 5           Music & Worship Comm.5:30 

 December 6 Dulcimer Club 6:00 p.m. 

 December 8 Clifton Ave. Breakfast 

 December 10 Esther Circle 6:30 p.m.  

 December 11 Finance Committee 6:00 p.m. 

 December 11 Property Committee 7:00 p.m.  

 December 13 Ruth Circle Luncheon 11:30 a.m. 

 December 16 Deaconôs Brunch following worship 

 December 18 Session meeting 7:00 p.m.  

 December 23 Newsletter Deadline 

 December 24 Christmas Eve Worship 6:00 p.m.ï Communion 

 December 25 Christmas 

      

    But the angel said to them, ñDo not be afraid; for seeð 
I am bringing you good news of great joy for all the people: 

to you is born this day in the city of David a Savior, who is the Messiah, the Lord.ò 

Luke 2:10-11 

 

. 

 

 

THE NORTHERN LIGHT                           
Issue 10 

400 Villa Road 
Springfield, Ohio 45503 

N ORTHMINSTER  

PRESBYTERIAN  CHURCH  


